
06/11/2019 

NURSE Anita Boland 
- 14 Blackwood RD 
North curl curl NSW 2099 
anitaboland@hotmail.com 

RE: DA2019/1119 - 4 / 0 Bennett Street CURL CURL NSW 2096

As a Curl Curl local of 20 + years I strongly object to the proposal of the new market to be held 
at the bowling club for the following reasons.
Each weekend I struggle to park at my own home due to the sporting events held at the netball 
courts. Parking has been further impacted due to the cafe "Kooh" being opened the end of our 
street (Blackwood rd). It’s actually quite dangerous the way people are already parking at the 
top end of Blackwood rd on the weekends as it blocks your view when turning out of the street 
onto Pitt rd. I can’t imagine how crammed it will be in the area if a market were to open. 
In addition to parking concerns I feel the introduction of this new market to curl curl places a 
great sense of betrayal on our fellow neighbours and business owners of Freshwater. It was 
my understanding that the purpose of introducing The Organic Scarecrow Fresh Produce 
Market to Freshwater was to a) bring fresh local produce back to the village and b) to keep the 
businesses within the village alive. I worry that all the hard work of The Organic Scarecrow and 
it’s positive impact on local businesses so far will greatly reduce with the introduction of a one 
stop shop maket literally 5 minutes away, at the same time and on the same day. 
I hope my concerns are considered.
Yours sincerely,
Anita Boland 
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Subject: Online Submission


